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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
Well half of the year has gone by already and now we are 
planning for lots of exciting events coming up for the rest of 
the year. 

Sunday lunches: They are going well, with the next one on 
20

th
 July with Ronald Reis offering to cook. Then on 17

th
 

August which was I was supposed to cook but we have new 
volunteers who put up their hands. It will be our wonderful 
Associate Member Lucinda Carvalhinho and our member 
Maria Rosa. They will be cooking feijoada and bacalhau with 
arroz doce and crème caramel on the 17

th
 August. It is great 

seeing some of our members come forward to volunteer to 
help out. These take the strain off the other members. Our 
previous Sunday lunch cooks were Antonieta and Brenda 
Chavez and Maureen Wan went well. Thank you all so much 
for helping! 

Dia de S. João: The day went well and everybody had a great 
time. Unfortunately at the last minute the Portuguese dancers  
cancelled, and it was too late to book another group. 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dia de S. João: continued So Plan B came up which was to 
view the DVD of the last Encontro 2013 and some of the 
pictures I took for the same Encontro.  

Anyone wanting a copy of the DVD let me know as we’ll send 
you one. It will cost $5.00 which will go towards the postage 
and handling and the DVD.  

Subsidies: This year we have received a subsidy from 
Conselho das Comunidades Macaenses (CCM) for 
AUD$5225.00 and we are happy to announce that Instituto 
Internacional de Macau (IIM) has also promised us 
AUD$1500.00. We would like to take this opportunity to thank 
them. These subsidies will help our coffers a bit seeing that 
the bank interests these days are not as good. There is 
another bit of good news though as it came to our attention 
recently this article about property value in the Sydenham 
area going up and up. http://m.smh.com.au/domain/real-
estate-news/millionaires-at-the-end-of-the-runway-
20140627-zsmbu.html  (see page 12). So if our bank account is 
not increasing at least our property value is going up. We 
would like to thank the Committee that made the decision to 
buy the property, for it was a wise investment for the Casa. 

AGM: Well it’s the time of the year again to announce the 
Annual General Meeting which will be held at the Casa on 
Saturday 6

th
 September 2014.  Again anyone is welcomed to 

nominate for any positions. All forms and notices are 
attached. 

COMMITTEE 

President Lizette Viana Akouri 

Vice President:  Leonor Andrade Deacon 

Treasurer:  Antonieta Conceição Manolakis 
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25
th

 Anniversary: This year also marks a very special year for 
Casa de Macau in Australia as we mark our 25

th
 Anniversary. 

We will be holding a ‘Cha Gordo with an Aussie flavour’ to 
celebrate this occasion at the Ryde Eastwood Leagues Club on 
Saturday 11

th
 October 2014 from 5pm. We are throwing it 

open for all Macanese whether they are Members or Non-
Members. As long as you are Macanese you are welcomed to 
come. However,  there will be a charge of $25.00 for non-
Members. We will be subsidising the Interstate representative 
to the tune of $500.00 for SA and WA and $250.00 for TAS, 
VIC and QLD. Any interstate member who wishes to come and 
join us will be subsidised an additional $50.00 for each paid up 
member for them to come to Sydney. There will be a DJ with 
jukebox music, balloons and also children’s corner and 
whatever we can think of in the next few months.   

We will also like Sydney members to volunteer to help us 
with transport of local members who wish to come and but 
find it hard to join us because they do not have transport.   
Ring me, Mary or Nina and let us know if you can help. It 
would really be appreciated for this one off occasion. 

The menu will be Cha Gordo with an Aussie flavour as we try 
our best to bring Macau to you with the help of Sidney Ho and 
his Chef Caxton in Ryde Eastwood League Club, trying their 
best to cook Macanese dishes. 

Children’ s day: This is also a reminder for all Mums or 
Grandmothers to book for the Children’s day on Sunday 19

th
 

October where children of all ages are welcomed. There will 
be an entertainer for face painting and magic tricks. 

Representatives: Unfortunately Adrienne Carassellos is 
stepping down as the representative for Victoria, therefore we 
are looking for someone to represent Victoria, anyone 
interested please contact me or Mary Rigby. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
There seem to be some issues with the Queensland members 
as well and Antoniette Stevens seem to be having trouble 
organising functions, so would also appreciate if someone 
from Queensland to contact and help her to organise a 
function or take over from her to arrange functions as 
otherwise it is hard for us to organise it from here. 

Mah-Jong:  We have recently purchased 4 sets of mah-
jong tables and sets for us to start playing games at the 
premises and the first trial game will be after lunch on the 
next Sunday lunch on 20

th
 July.  We are all looking forward 

to this as some of us have not played it for years. This was 
and is still a major past time for the Macanese and the 
Chinese alike. 

 
Lizette welcomes members at the Dia de S. João luncheon  

  Picture: Antonieta Manolakis 

We try to keep our members happy and will always listen 
to any constructive criticism so feel free to contact me or 
any member of the Committee. 

Well I better finish here before the Editor tells me that I 
have taken too much room for the Newsletter. 

Many blessings to all,  

Lizette  

 

2014 CALENDAR OF EVENTS FOR CASA DE MACAU  

Month Members Functions Event 

July Sunday 20 July  Lunch  Ronald Reis to cook lunch 

August Sunday 17 August Lunch Lizette to cook lunch 

August Sunday 31 August 12noon – 4pm Youth Afternoon of movies & fun at Sydenham Headquarters 

September 
Saturday 6th September                       
AGM - Morning tea 

Annual General Meeting 

September Sunday 21st September Lunch 
Autumn Festival - TBA (Congee and Tcheung Fun, Tchung, Lo Pak 
Koh etc.) 

October Saturday 11 October from 5pm 25th Anniversary Celebration at  Ryde Eastwood Leagues 

October Sunday 19 October Children’s Day  

November Sunday 16 November Lunch Antonieta Conceiçäo Manolakis - Gastronomia Rep to cook lunch 

December Sunday 7 December Christmas lunch Ryde Eastwood Leagues 
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The Border Gate, or Portas do Cerco  
The boundary between Macau and what is commonly called 
the Mainland is now defined by tall buildings and a well-
organised border post, some 3 km from the centre of Macau. 
In the middle of these modern buildings there is an old-
fashioned arch erected in 1870 as a triumphal statement of 
Portugal’s victory over China 21 years earlier. However for 
most of the previous three centuries, the boot was on the 
other foot. In 1573, sixteen years after the Portuguese arrived 
in Macau, the Chinese authorities on Heung Shan Island, of 
which Macau is a part, decided that these strange people 
whom they termed Western Barbarians must be kept under 
control. In China, as in Europe at that time, this meant 
building a wall. Therefore a wall was hastily constructed 
across the narrowest point of the small peninsula on which 
the Portuguese had settled. Now known as the Border Gate, it 
was then the Barrier Wall, with only one gate. What did this 
mean? 

 

The Barrier Wall, drawn by an English officer, Lieutenant 
Ouchterlony, in 1840 during the Opium War. The wall is in the 

distance, in the centre of this drawing 

Did it mean that the Chinese Empire had given this land to 
Portugal? On the other hand, was this the first stage of a siege 
at the end of which the Portuguese might be pushed out or 
exterminated, which is what the Japanese did in 1640 to the 
members of a Portuguese embassy seeking to re-establish 
trade with Japan? Neither of these is true. It seems to have 
been an ad hoc measure to control both the people in Macau 
and those who came to trade with them. This trade was 
essential, because Macau was a barren, rocky outcrop unable 
to grow its own food, and even supplies of fresh water were 
precarious.  

Each week a market was held on the south side of the gate 
through which Chinese traders, chiefly vegetable growers, 
were allowed to enter a small area of land marked out as a 
market place. After a few hours, the traders were sent back 
and the gate was closed until the following week.  Above the 
gate was an inscription on the Portuguese side, ‘Western 
Barbarian Gate’ and there were two signs instructing the 
Portuguese ‘dread our greatness’ and ‘respect our virtue’. The 
implied menace is obvious. To ensure that all requirements 
were observed, the Heung Shan Mandarin erected a 
compound on high ground some distance away from the wall. 
It was painted white so that it could not be ignored, and was 
termed by the Portuguese the Casa Branca, the White House. 

Almost the only time Portuguese people were allowed on the 
northern side of the gate was when a delegation from the 
Council of Macau, the Leal Senado, came with some special 
request or to pay an annual rent amounting to $500. They 
were obliged to make obeisance, the infamous kow tow, to 
the mandarin. A visiting Spanish Dominican friar, Domingo 
Navarrete, writing in 1672, saw what happened. 

They go in a body with rods in their hands to the 
Mandarine who resides a League from hence and 
they petition him on their Knees. The Mandarine 
in his Answer writes thus: ‘This barbarous and 
brutal People desires such and such a thing: let it 
be granted.’ Or ‘refus’d them.’ ... if their King 
knew of these things it is almost incredible that 
he should allow of them.

1
 

The kow tow was a humiliating grovel and when King João V  
of Portugal heard about it in 1712, he forbade his subjects to 
perform it. However, Lisbon was 11,000 km away, and the 
people in Macau had no option but to do as the mandarin 
demanded.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

José Maria Ferreira do Amara,  

The Governor of Macau who was murdered in 1848. 

If something happened to displease the magistrate, the gate 
was shut and the weekly market closed until Macau submitted 
to his will; the mere threat was usually sufficient, but in 1662, 
the gate was closed for three months and many people 
starved to death. There was no other way of bringing food in. 
Why did the Portuguese not attack the wall and force the 
Chinese to submit? The answer is that the fortifications of 
Macau, which seem quite impressive to the modern visitor, 
were only defensive and there was no capacity to attack.  

Continued next page … 

                                                                 
1
 J.S. Cummins, The travels and controversies of Friar Domingo 

Navarrete, vol. 2, pp. 263-269.  



4 
 

 

A sketch by George Chinnery (above) in 1833 shows that the 
gate was flimsy and was never intended for defence, only for 
control.  

From the Chinese point of view, it served its purpose well until 
the Opium War, 1839-1842. The British defeated the Chinese 
who were then in no position to dictate terms to the 
Portuguese as they had done for more than 250 years. A few 
years later, in 1847, the Governor of Macau, José Maria 
Ferreira do Amaral, rejecting Chinese suzerainty over Macau, 
refused to pay the annual rent.  

 

 

 

 

 

Tensions ran high, until on 22 August 1849, Amaral was set 
upon, killed and beheaded by a group of Chinese in what 
amounted to No Man’s Land between Macau’s city wall and 
the barrier wall further to the north. There was a swift 
reaction, and for the first time in the history of Macau, the 
Portuguese did attack the Chinese, who had been greatly 
weakened by their defeat in the Opium War some years 
earlier. Three days after the death of Amaral, Lieutenant 
Vicente Nicolau Mesquita led an heroic charge which captured 
the Chinese fort north of the barrier wall. That was the end of 
the old Barrier Gate with all its connotations of subjugation. 
21 years later the Portas do Cerco was built. It looks very 
much like a Roman triumphal arch and this was indeed the 
intention.  

At the top of the arch is inscribed a famous quotation from 
the great Portuguese poet Luís de Camões: ‘A pátria honrai, 
que a pátria vos contempla’ (‘Honour your country, for your 
country looks after you’). On the walls of the arch were 
tablets, one bearing the date of Governor Amaral’s death and 
the other, the heroic charge of Mesquita, who avenged his 
death.  

Two more plaques bear the dates when the arch was 
commenced and completed: 22 August 1870, the 21

st
 

anniversary of Amaral’s murder, and the date of the arch’s 
completion, 31 October 1871. A further adornment is a series 
of azulejos, lovely Portuguese blue tiles celebrating the 
achievements of Portuguese exploration over the previous 
400 years. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

The Border Gate, the Portas do Cerco, drawn by Vicente Pavia, 1938. 
 J.M. Braga pictures collection, National Library of Australia 
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A century after Amaral’s murder, the frontier was closed once 
again. For many years after the Chinese Revolution in 1949, 
the Portas do Cerco was a no-go area. Only local people 
bringing farm produce to sell in Macau were permitted to 
cross. Sir Lindsay Ride, the Vice-Chancellor of Hong Kong 
University, who took a keen interest in the history of Macau, 
was not allowed to go there to look at the inscriptions. In 1952 
there was a major border incident when Portuguese African 
troops exchanged fire with Chinese border guards. The 
exchange lasted for more than an hour, leaving one dead and 
several dozens injured on the Macau side and an unknown 
number of casualties on the Chinese side. After the death of 
Chairman Mao, tensions relaxed and the border gradually re-
opened. 

Now, in the 21st century, all the statements asserting or 
denying sovereignty and conquest can be set aside. Macau is 
no longer terrorised by Chinese mandarins, while the Chinese 
no longer feel humiliated by the boastful arch built to 
proclaim their defeat at the hands of the Portuguese. Where 
once local farmers selling vegetables, pigs and poultry were 
allowed through the barrier gate once a week, up to 50,000 
tourists now come from the mainland each day to gamble in 
Macau’s casinos. However, the old arch remains as a reminder 
of an era when times were more difficult and attitudes far less 
friendly. 

 Stuart Braga, 2 June 2014  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

60th Wedding Anniversary 

Happy 60th Wedding Anniversary to 

our founding president, Vasco 
Rodrigues and his wife Audrey. Casa 
de Macau Australia wishes them a very 
Happy Day and many more to come. 

CASA News across Australia 
 

Adelaide's Casa de Macau 

From Carmen O'Brien, SA Rep 

Our Dia de Sao Joao lunch held 
on 22nd June was a different 
one for us this year. 

We had a lunch with a Macanese/Portuguese theme.  It was 
great to have some of our favourite comfort foods on offer 
including minchi, chicken guisado, capela, porco bafaca, 
bacalhau, tachoo and feijoada. For dessert we had gummy 
cake, lemon tarts and merengue splat. 

 

Through the endeavours of Louise Keenihan (nee 
d'Assumpcao) we had the use of the hall belonging to St 
Joseph's Parish in Tranmere.  Louise put in a considerable 
effort to make this function so successful. This was a splendid 
venue with a large kitchen and a hall which catered for the 
children's activities. 

 

Prior to lunch we had a short but effective presentation by 
Henry d'Assumpcao on why we celebrate the defence of 
Macau against a Dutch invasion on 24 June 1622 - nearly 400 
years ago.  On the screen Henry put a map of Macau and 
portrayed the attack by the Dutch which even included the 
sound of loud cannon balls - this of course kept the children's 
attention! 

This lunch was an occasion where the younger members 
learnt something of their heritage as well as savouring the 
delicious food.  As in all FM gatherings there was plenty of 
chatter amongst the adults. 

A function such as this does not occur without help and this 
was no exception.  I wish to thank all those who prepared the 
variety of food and to those who assisted with the cleaning 
up.  I wish to remind all members of Henry d'Assumpcao's 
website which has 200 Macanese/Portuguese recipes.  It is 
www.macanesefamilies.com  (Editor’s note see page 10). 

Carmen O'Brien, SA Rep 

CONTACT US:     Casa de Macau Inc. 

P O Box A908 SYDNEY SOUTH NSW 1235 Australia 

244 Unwins Bridge Road SYDENHAM 

E-mail: info@casademacau.org.au 

Web: www.casademacau.org.au 

Newsletter: CasadeMacaunews@gmail.com 

 

http://www.macanesefamilies.com/
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 NSW Dia de St. Joao Lunch 

Dia de St. Joao 2014, on Sunday 
the 22nd June, 103 Casa de 
Macau members in Sydney 
gathered together to celebrate 
this auspicious day at the Ryde-

Eastwood Leagues Club. 

 

Picture: Antonieta Manolakis 

Our lunch on the day was indeed a 
feast as the array of food shows: 

ENTREE: Lo Pak Ko, avocado and 
prawn salad, Caesar salad  
MAIN: Tacho, baked Portuguese 
chicken, roast beef with mustard 
crust.  
PASTA AND RICE: Tum Yum, seafood 
fried rice, Singapore noodles, boiled 
rice and stir-fried vegetables.  
DESSERT: Fresh fruit, crème-brulee, 
mango pudding Pavlova and Cha-Cha. 

 
During lunch a video of the last 'Encontro" was shown. 

 

Picture: Antonieta Manolakis 

After the sumptuous feast, the Casa de Macau children were 
entertained with drawing games, making elastic bracelets lead 
by Michelle Rigby and Stef Deacon. The children also received 
a wide assortment of goodies in their lolly bags. 

 

 

 

 

Picture: Antonieta Manolakis 

Whilst the children were being entertained, Casa President 
Lizette Akouri surprised our much loved secretary Mary Rigby 
by presenting her with a "Bombe Alaska", and led a rousing 
rendition of Happy Birthday in three languages. 

 

Then it was time for raffles, and in keeping with tradition we 
had three large fruit baskets as prizes: 

1st Prize was won by Philip AKOURI 

2nd Prize was won by Rui RAMALHO 

3rd Prize was won by Lachlan RIGBY 

 

Raffle Prizes - Picture: Antonieta Manolakis 

Thank you to all who attended, we have been told by many 
that the day was enjoyable, the food delicious and the 
company of friends and family fantastic. 

MUITO OBRIGADA A TODOS! 
Nina Deacon 

 

 

 

 

 
Picture: Antonieta Manolakis 
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Perth’s Casa de Macau- Dia de St. Joao Lunch 

  

Pictures taken during the 
function to celebrate Dia de 
S.Joao in Perth.  

 

 

 
 

All members enjoy the day with a Buffett in the Pan 
Pacific Hotel 

 

 

 
Daniel Badaraco (WA Rep) 

 

 

 

NSW Casa de Macau- Sunday Lunch 

The latest in our 
series of lunches was 
held at the Club house 
on 18th May, the 
Sunday lunch event 
has proved very 
popular and this lunch 
was no exception.  

 

 

Also no exception was the fantastic menu created for the day 
by our Chefs: Brenda CHAVEZ and Maureen WAN. 

 

Those who didn’t attend did miss a feast, the menu included 
prego, vaca roleta, mixed vegetable, boiled rice, serradura, 
coqueira and tea and coffee 

A group of members shared 
not only the delicious food 
but also a lot of boisterous, 
good natured conversation 
and plenty of laughter. Sadly 
the time to pack up fast 
approached and at 4pm we 
bade farewell to old and new 
friends alike. Many of our 
guests checking with each 
other when they could next 
catch up or if they were 
coming to the next lunch or 
Casa function. 

Thank you again to our chefs Brenda and Maureen, Mary 
Rigby many thanks for taking care of the business side of the 
event. As usual our members all pitched in to help clean up, 
many thanks. 

So members get ready for our next lunch on the 20th July 
2014.       Nina Deacon 

If you have a special dietary 
need you MUST let us know 
when you book to attend a 
function. 
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A BIT OF NOSTALGIA   
Macau Seigokan Karate-Do Association 

The Golden Years, Cesar Pereira 
 
On Thursday, September 23, 2010 at 12:44pm, Under the 
guidance of Shihan Jose Martins Achiam , a “Karateka” with 
uncontested qualities, who was trained by Shihan Yukiaki 
Yoky, a handful of enthusiasts took the privilege to establish a 
karate do academy first karate dojo in Macau at the time. 
After two months of tight scheming, the first training session 
took place at the St. Joseph’s Seminary Gymnasium on the 
23rd September 1967, (Shihan Achiam happens to die on at 
23rd September).  
 
Apparently, judo, mongol wrestling, thai boxing, and a great 
variety of kung fu had long been introduced , so, the birth, in 
Macau, of a new Japanese martial art did not attract much 
attention, never the less, it was a novelty due to the fact it 
was something unfamiliar. 
 
Of the enrolled 24 students, only 18 attended the first session 
and three months later it was reduced to 7, but, curiously 
enough, they were to become the ‘pillars” of the present 
Association. 
 
Since the “Dojo” was founded without any official recognition 
from the Portuguese authorities, the members strained 
themselves in order to achieve at least the recognition of 
“Seigokan All Japan Karate-do Association” (SAJKA). Their 
efforts were crowned with success when, on 14th December, 
1968, Master SEIGO TADA, President of SAJKA., presided over 
the Association’s first grading and announced that the 
academy was from then affiliated to SAJKA, and, named 
“Seigokan Karate-do Association {Macau Gojo)”. 
 

 
Seigokan Australia 

 
In September 1969, the Headmaster of Colegio D. Bosco 
gracefully agreed to rent the building of “Centro dos Antigos 
Alunos do Colegio D. Bosco”, which become the Association’s 
Headquarters and Dojo, such achievement would have been 
impossible, if not with help of Mr. Antonio Assumpcao and 
other members/sympathizers. 
 

The Association received in July, 1970 its first invitation to 
participate in the Annual Tournament of SAJKA (incidentally, 
celebrating its 25th Anniversary) but, as its financial position 
was far from favourable, it was regrettably declined. 
 
By decree issued by the Portuguese Ministry of National 
Defence in 1972, the Association was authorized to function 
provisionally, under the denomination of “Macau Seigokan 
Karate-do Association”, --- agreed by Master Seigo Tada--- 
because of its evident characteristic, technical level of 
extension, since a class of karate-do was being given to the 
girls students of the Sacred Heart College. 
 
In September 1975, the association had the honour of the visit 
of His Excellency the Governor of Macau sport, Colonel Garcia 
Leandro, and the Secretary for Culture and social Affairs, 
Captain Victor de O. Santos and the President of Macau’s 
Sport council, Mr. Jose dos Santos Ferreira at its headquarters, 
being such visit arranged by the later. 
 
A demonstration session of karate-do was held during this 
visit and the above mentioned gentlemen, acknowledging the 
difficulties that the Associations was going through, namely, 
it’s official recognition, recommended the elaboration of its 
by-laws, in cooperation with the President of the Sport 
Council, in order to present it to the governor for approval. 
The next year, on March, 1976, due to the good offices of the 
Secretary for the Cultures and Social Affairs, Captain Victor O. 
Santos and the mentioned individuals were approved. 
 
Meanwhile, the grading continues regularly from 1968 
onwards, and in 1970, eventually, the first black belts were 
graded. Simultaneously, during this period, annual 
tournaments were organized between the Association and its 
counterpart in Hong Kong and Kowloon for the “Seigo Tada 
Trophy”, offered by the then Chief –instructor of Hong Kong 
Seigokan , Mr. Shoji Yuki. 
 
In 1970, Shihan Jose Martins Achiam, integrated in the Hong 
Kong Team, competed in the First World Tournament in 
Tokyo, organized by “World Union of Karate-do 
Organizations” (WUKO) and, because of this participation, 
Macau was invited to take part in the III World Tournament, in 
Long Beach, California, U.S.A., bur again, the association had 
to decline the invitation as its financial means were still far 
from sufficient. 
 
Another invitation was furthered to Macau for the II Regional 
Tournament in Jakarta, Indonesia, organized by the “Asian 
Pacific Union of Karate-do Organizations” (APUKO), and for 
the same mentioned unfavourable financial reasons, the 
Association had to cancel its participation but, nevertheless, 
proceeded to apply for affiliation in the said Association which 
was granted, in October 1976, with the help of Khin Hla, 
President of APUKO. 

Continued next page .. 
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Cesar Pereira in Japan 

In December of the same year, Macau received yet another 
invitation from WUKO to participate in the IV World 
tournament to be held in December, 1977, in Tokyo, Japan. 
Master Seigo Tada, formulated again an invitation to Macau to 
compete in the Annual Tournament of SAJKA (held yearly in 
July since 1970), which was purposely postponed to the end of 
November in order to coincide with the World Tournament, 
thus enabling the Association to participate in two 
tournament in only one trip. 
 
The matter was forwarded to the Macau’s Government to 
petition for an eventual financial support, which was 
effectively granted, thus, fulfilling a long awaited dream of the 
practitioners of Karate-do in Macau to represent, for the first 
time, this city in an international martial art event. With the 
delegation formed by Shihan Jose Martins Achiam,and 
Arnaldo Sousa, the contestants, late Lisbio Couto, J.A Souza 
(Billy Bolo) Cesar Pereira, Mario Silverio, Nga Tat Chi, Daniel 
Ferreira, Joao Madeira, ,Mateus da Silva, Mario S Rosario. 
 
 

 
Sydney Dojo 

During these ten years of existence. This Association had more 
than 1,000 enthusiasts from both sexes enrolled and 
practicing karate-do, but, a good number of well-qualified 
karatekas settled overseas thus slowing the development of 
the Association in Macau. However, they never withdrew 
from practicing the art, starting the “Seigokan Brazil 

Academy” by Luis Pedruco, Acaio, “Puchi” Mendonsa, the 
Novo brothers Jacinto and Mario, in turn we have Shihan 
Roberto Takeshi Fukushi, in Australia, Cesar Pereira since 2 
April 1973, in USA, Francisco (Chiquinho) Conceicao and now 
Fausto Carlos, in Canada, Manuel Costa all are from the 
original students of Shihan Jose Martins Achiam, from these 
advancements, one can visualize that the main objective of 
the Association is to spread the art of Karate-do, it’s 
philosophy and practice, not only in Macau but also gradually 
in other countries (without neglecting it’s origin in Seigokan 
Japan), bearing always in mind the Martial Art’s Spirit. 

In Australia today Cesar Pereira has two Dojos, the 
headquarter in Mulgoa:  

All Australia Seigokan Karate Association 
2289 The Northern Rd Mulgoa NSW Australia 
Phone : 0414496714 International :62414496714 
Email; seigokanacademyaustralia@gmail.com 
 
Also at : Penrith Dojo Cnr Birmingham Rd & Trent St 
South Penrith NSW Australia 
 
Classes on: 
Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday  5.30 pm 
Friday  at 4.30 & 5.30 pm 
SATURDAY 10 am & 11 am 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

YOUTH CORNER 

Hi All, 

Just letting you know there will be a 
Pizza/DVD (movie) afternoon at our Casa 
premises 244 Unwins Bridge Road 
Sydenham, on Sunday, 31st August from 
12pm to 4pm. 

Bring your own videos and some 'munchies' and the rest will 
be provided. You can contact me at: stef_pl93@hotmail.com 

Enjoy your school/Uni break and take care. 

Yours truly, Stef 

 

Casa de Macau  
Annual General Meeting 

Saturday 6 September 2014 

See notices with this newsletter 

 

mailto:seigokanacademyaustralia@gmail.com
mailto:stef_pl93@hotmail.com
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Our CASA kitchen 

Thanks to Carmen O'Brien, your South Australian Casa Rep who 
reminds all members of the Casa of Henry d'Assumpcao's 
website which has 200 Macanese/Portuguese recipes.  I was 
granted access to this incredibly interesting and informative 
website and spent hour exploring: www.macanesefamilies.com 

Wow what a find for members – the introduction to the “Cuisine” 
area revealed the following information and hundreds of easy to 
follow recipes. 

To tempt you to visit this treasure chest of food, Henry writes: 
“Macanese cuisine blended, in a unique fashion, ingredients and 
flavours from Portuguese settlements and trading-posts spanning 
half the globe – from Brazil, Mozambique, Goa and Malacca, of 
course from Portugal and China – but with traces from as far as 
Japan. We find hot chillies from Africa, curries from India, coconut 
and strong shrimp flavours from Malaysia, the wide variety of 
dishes from China, and from the Mediterranean bacalhau (salted 
cod), olive oil and bay leaves. This is one of the oldest and 
arguably the most diverse fusion cuisines in the world. 

The traffic has been not been just one-way: the famous Chinese 
tahn taht (egg custard tartlets), available today in all Chinatowns, 
is derived from the Portuguese pasteis de nata.  

My old friend J. Bosco Correa points out that the famous Goan 
vindaloo curry is based on the Portuguese dish carne de vinho e 
alho (meat marinated in wine and garlic), and that the 
Portuguese introduced it, together with chillies and vinegar, into 
India. The Goans added exotic spices, and thus was born vindaloo 
(Goan pidgin for vinho e alho)1. He adds:  

"My late and dear friend António Vicente 'Tony' Lopes in his cook 
book Receitas da Cozinha Macaense claims that this is Portugal's 
greatest gift to the cuisine of Asia. 

Incidentally the Portuguese also introduced maize, squash, okra, 
tomatoes, potatoes, pineapple, papaya (pawpaw), guava, star 
fruit (carambola) to Africa, India and Asia.  Interestingly certain 
states in India still today refer to potatoes as batata." 

The staple for every table was and is minchi , made with mince 
meat (beef, pork, veal or chicken, and often a combination of two 
of these). Every mother had her own recipe. The "standard" used 
soy sauce (typically, both light and dark), and was garnished with 
crunchy, deep-fried diced potato, but there were many variations: 
using turmeric powder instead of soy sauce, adding bitter melon, 
and so on. 

The key ingredient in many dishes was balichão (pronounced, in 
the Macanese patois, "balichung") which was a derivative of the 
Malay blachan or the Chinese shrimp paste hahm har cheong – 
but, in this writer's humble opinion, balichão is more delicate, 
subtly flavoursome and infinitely preferable. It was made from 
krill (a crustacean resembling a tiny shrimp) mixed with bay 
leaves, chillies, whole cloves, lime, peppercorns and laced with 
fortified wine. Today it is virtually unobtainable in original form, 
but a passable copy can be made from Philippine bagoong 
alamang, jars of which can be purchased from Asian grocers. So 
central was balichão to their cuisine that Macanese called 
themselves balichung. (They also called themselves, Nossa Gente 
(our folk),and in patois, filo-Macau/filho-Macau, from filhos de 
Macau – children of Macau – and Maquista/Macaísta.)   

 

The dish tacho (also called chau chau de pele) 
probably evolved from the Portuguese cozido, a stew 
of meats and vegetables having much in common 
with the French pot-au-feu and New England hotpot, 
but tacho uses Chinese sausages instead of the 
Portuguese chouriço and pele  (in Cantonese, kohn 
chee pei – dried pork skin) which vaguely resembles 
unsalted pork crackling (but which unfortunately is 
unobtainable in some countries because of 
quarantine laws). 

A dish unlike any other is porco balichão tamarindo or 
tamarinho  – pork with balichão, made tart with 
tamarind and sweetened slightly with jagra  (in 
Cantonese wong pin tong – slabs of brown cane sugar 
probably named after the Indian jaggery). 

The Portuguese are renowned for their sweets, many 
of them lavish in their use of eggs, and variations 
appear in many Macanese cakes and desserts. An 
interesting group was served at Christmas time: bolo 
menino (Christ-child cake), alua (a sweet block made 
from grated coconut, jagra, almonds and pine-nuts), 
coscurão  (thin strips of pastry, deep-fried and 
sprinkled with icing sugar, a close relative of the 
Italian sweet) and farte  (a small pastry filled with 
pine-nuts, almonds and grated coconut), representing 
respectively the mattress, sheets and pillow of the 
bed of the baby Jesus. 

A unique fusion dish, also served in yuletide, is 
empada (a pie with shortbread crust rich with egg 
yolks, lard and pine-nuts and filled with the unlikely 
combination of fish curry, olives, cheese and boiled 
eggs). 

The list is endless. Fortunately there are available a 
number of well-illustrated recipe books in English and 
periodically the various Macanese clubs around the 
world publish recipes”. 

Source: Henry d'Assumpcao from the Macanese 

Families website:  www.macanesefamilies.com 

Please take the time to look at this fabulous 
Macanese resource 

 

Please share your favourite traditional Macanese, 
Chinese or Portuguese recipes with your fellow Casa 

members through our Casa kitchen column 

 

 

DEADLINE FOR THE NEXT ISSUE 

All articles and pictures must be received by 
the editor no later than Friday 12 September.  

Please make sure when sending pictures the 
email is NO LARGER than 3 MB as it shuts the 
editor’s computer down.  
 
All articles submitted MUST be the author’s 
own. 

 

http://www.macanesefamilies.com/
http://www.macanesefamilies.com/
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Magic Macau . . . 
For the young and young-at-heart 

 
Recently Casa de Macau NSW member, Denice Smith, was 
thrilled to be invited to a Macau Tourism event in Sydney to 
promote Macau Magic and what a magical night it was!!  
 
Held at Luna Park during Sydney’s Vivid Festival we were 
treated to performances, music and a fabulous new tourism 
presentation on the wonderful attractions available in Macau. 
 

 
 
Can’t wait for this presentation to be released with the next 
viewing in Victoria soon – look for details in your local press. 

 
The presentation was shown 
in surround on all the walls of 
Luna Park’s Crystal Palace 
and was a blend of tourist 
sites and fantasy images.  

 
 

 
The crowd was also entertained by stilt 
walkers who almost stalked the 
unsuspecting guests! Who like my 
husband, Paul (at right) were enthralled 
by the screen presentation, the dancers 
and of course the amazing Macanese 
food! 
 

Macau Tourism reminded us that it 
is an island of contrasts and 
surprises with something for 
everyone, locals and tourists young 
and old.  The new event program 
starts with breakfast. One morning 
you could be sharing breakfast with 
the larger than life cartoon stars, the 
next day confronted by giant 
transformers.  
(Source: MGTO) 

 
 
 

 
Then again, this is Macau 2014-style, very much a hot 
destination for the young and young- at-heart, where a 
bungee jump from the 338-metre high Macau Tower can be 
followed by a drive in a go-kart or a trip to the Science Centre 
to check out your sporting skills.   
 
No matter how old you are, it is easy to be spellbound by the 
variety of activities and attractions that are offered in this 
fascinating former Portuguese enclave.  
 
Among the new and established attractions and activities to 
consider during a holiday in Macau are:  

¶  Shrekfast – a family-friendly and spectacular way to 
begin the day at the Sands Cotai Central enjoying 
breakfast with the DreamWorks animation characters 
from Shrek, Madagascar, Kung Fu Panda and How to 
Train Your Dragon. There’s also a daily All Star Parade 
and weekend poolside movie nights at the Sheraton 
and Holiday Inn.  

¶  Transformers 30
th

 Anniversary Expo – on until 
October 5, 2014, at The Venetian on Macau’s Cotai 
Strip, and billed as the largest Transformers expo held 
in Asia with more than 1000 figures.  

¶  AJ Hackett Macau Tower – The 338-metre high tower 
is home to the world's highest bungee jump and such 
experiences as Skywalk X, Skyjump, High Exposure 
and the world's only urban tower climb. A night 
bungee jump is held every Friday and Saturday night.  

¶  Science Centre – With the Planetarium the 
centrepiece with its tilted semi-dome screen and 3D 
digital projectors, this four-year-old addition to 
Macau has plenty of hands-on attractions. There are 
galleries concentrating on technology, the 
environment with plenty of features for entertaining 
and educating the youngsters.  

 
Thanks to the Macau Government Tourist Office,  

Phone (02) 9264 1488 or www.macautourism.gov.mo 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Editor and Editorial group reserves the right to screen, 
accept or reject material for publication and take no 
responsibility for any errors or omissions as provided by 
authors and contributors.  

While items from the Membership are sought and 
encouraged, the Editor reserve the right to edit articles as 
considered necessary.  

Publication of contributions is at the discretion of the Editor 
and the President (or nominee), and opinions expressed 
may not necessarily be those of the Editor, nor of the 
Governing Committee of Casa de Macau Inc. Australia. 

The Newsletter is not to be used for any member’s own 
discourse. It is not intended to promote any propaganda 
nor support any political or religious affiliations.  

The contents are produced in good faith as a service for the 
benefit of Casa de Macau Members and as a method of 
communication within the Macanese community in 
Australia and abroad. Any item submitted for inclusion 
MUST be the author’s own work. Articles copied from other 
sources will not be considered for inclusion. 

 

http://www.macautourism.gov.mo/
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Millionaires at the end of the runway 
Source - SMH : Toby Johnstone,  June 26, 2014  

 

 
 
Real estate: Never mind the noise. Photo Fairfax graphics 

 

For two decades they have been the pariah suburbs at the 
centre of the aircraft noise debate. 

But property values in Sydenham, St Peters and Tempe 
have soared since the introduction of the third runway at 
Mascot in the mid-1990s, outpacing growth in the rest of 
the city, meaning the suburbs are poised to turn their 
owners into property millionaires. 

As congestion takes over Sydney's roads, relentless buyer 
competition for homes within striking distance of the city 
has transformed the airport suburbs into affordable 
havens for urban families. 

St Peters resident Jennifer Eaton says that every time a 
plane flies over her house the lights flicker. 

"But we could never have a house like this so close to the 
city if those planes weren’t going over our heads," she 
said. 

"And if we bought further out my husband would not be 
able to see his kids in the evening." 

The couple who previously owned an apartment in 
Camperdown bought a renovated three-bedroom terrace 
on Sutherland Street for $935,000 in November last year. 

Selling agent Maria Hodgson from Day & Hodgson said just 
seven months later the house "could be pushing $1 million 
now". 

St Peters is one of 11 suburbs where the Sydney Airport 
has consistently failed to meet its aircraft noise-sharing 
targets since they were set 17 years ago. 

"When you are sitting in your garden and an A380 comes 
through it is not very pleasant," said St Peters 
resident Alban Guillemot who recently purchased a three-
bedroom house with his wife Jacqui for $997,000. 

"Seventy decibels is really loud and 100 decibels is like 
being in a concert," he said. 

Despite this St Peters has outpaced the Sydney-wide 
growth rate of 225 per cent over the past two decades, 
growing by an impressive 394 per cent to $825,000 last 
year, figures from Domain Group show. 

Sydenham prices have also soared. Two decades ago when 
the third runway was built a chunk of Sydenham that was 
deemed uninhabitable due to aircraft noise was purchased 
by the government and flattened. 

Since that time the suburb's house prices have grown by 
389.7 per cent to a median of $710,000 last year. 

The senior economist for the Fairfax-owned Domain 
Group, Andrew Wilson, said buyer preferences had 
changed. 

"When push comes to shove there are other more 
important things for Sydneysiders than peace and quiet 
and that is affordability and proximity to the city," he said. 

Dr Wilson said these suburbs were on track to become 
million-dollar suburbs, especially if the Badgerys Creek 
airport took some of the future air traffic away from 
Kingsford Smith.  

In Tempe, where prices have surged by 407.6 per cent in 
the past 20 years, savvy investors have been making a 
small fortune. 

Sharif Elkotby has been buying and subdividing property in 
Tempe for a decade. The agent who has worked with him 
on the sales, Filippo D'Arrigo from Raine & Horne 
Marrickville, said Mr Elkotby's home would now be worth 
in excess of $1.1 million. 

"It has worked out really well," Mr Elkotby said. 

"The area has really changed in the past decade. In 2003 it 
was all retirement-age couples, now young families are 
buying into the area." 

Ms Eaton agrees and says in many cases "the kids are 
noisier than the planes". 

"It's a different time now; my uncle was actually a local 
candidate in the No Aircraft Noise Party, now his daughter 
lives around the corner from me." 

Ms Hodgson said improvements in soundproofing 
technology meant that plane noise was brought up "very 
rarely" at open inspections. Most of her buyers are also 
inner west residents who are used to a bit of plane noise. 

In Leichhardt the locals have even have a name for 
it: ''The Leichhardt pause''. 

But in St Peters, Ms Eaton refuses to pause. "I talk louder, I 
turn up the television, I move on." 

Source: Sydney Morning Herald 

   

Casa de Macau  
Children’s Day 

 
Sunday, 19

TH
 October 2014 

Casa de Macau Cultural Centre,  
244 Unwins Bridge Rd Sydenham 

11:30 am (for 12.30 start) 
 

There will be games, face painting, magic tricks  
and lots of yummy food. 

 

          
 


